MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 18TH JANUARY IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Eifion Smith, Gary Davies, Ifan Jones Evans, Gwyneth Davies.

Apologies received from Cllr’s Peter White, Nick McNally and Sheena Duller.

Also present was PCSO John Evans.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Eifion Smith and seconded by Cllr Gary Davies.

Mattes arising;

Speed cameras,

PCSO John Evans informed the councillors that the police had been carrying out speed camera checks in the community over the last couple of months. They have cautioned one vehicle for doing 41 mph and also pulled in others and warned others for exceeding the limit.

The clerk informed the councillors that they could purchase some signs informing traffic to slow down as there are children playing on or near the road.

War Memorial,

Tenders for doing the cleaning and minor repairs around the war memorial will go out in the new financial year.

Public Footpath,

The public footpath leading from Huanfa to the old post office has been cleaned.

Noticeboard,
The new notice board for Ysbyty Ystwyth is ready for collection, we will need to contact Tai Ceredigion for permission to place the notice board near the bus stop in Ysbyty Ystwyth.
Community Garden,

At this time the councillors were joined by Mr and Mrs Lansdon of Glynberws. They had been invited to the meeting to discuss the fence around the community garden. Part of the agreement for Mr and Mrs Lansdon to have easement for their Hydro-Electric scheme was to replace the existing boundary fence. However Mr and Mrs Lansdon questioned this in a telephone call to the clerk. However in the meeting they apologised as they had misinterpreted the clause in the lease document and were now happy to go ahead and replace the existing fence with a new one.

Correspondence

A letter was received informing us of community meetings that were going to be held in Aberystwyth on the 2nd February 2016 at 2pm. None of the councillors were able to attend.

Precept, 

The community council will be asking for £2000.00 for the annual precept 2016-17

Donations

Letters asking for donatiolns were received from the following organisations St John British Heart, CFFI Ceredigion, Bobath, Centre and Air Ambulance Wales

Road Closure,

The community council were informed that the B4343 from, Ysbyty Ystwyth to Ffair Rhos will be closed on the 3rd February for one day. Also the road from Pontrhydygroes to Abermagwr will be closed on the 15th February for one month to do repair works.

There was no other business.

